Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626, Benton City, WA 99320

509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

May 27, 2020
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8 am.
In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Jeff Tarr, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Dianne Andrews. 
Visitors: Donald McCollum, Wesley McCollum
1. May 12, 2020 Meeting Minutes.
May 15, 2020 Meeting Minutes. 
A motion was made to approve. All in favor. Approved.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

	Warrant 2020-13
	$19,121.57

	Warrant 2020-14
	$8,996.17

	
	

	
	

	
	

	Total
	$28,117.74


Motion to approve the above-referenced warrants and voucher, all in favor. Approved. 
3.  Administrative Report:
· McCollum Tampering – On June 28, 2011 was found to have tampered and was charged $110.59. On August 12, 2019 called about debris in line and was found to have a missing orifice. On May 14, 2020, was found to have tampered again – dole drilled and installed backwards, greased connections. As BID did not have the tampering fees in effect in 2011, we will only charge the First Offence fee at this time. 
Mr. McCollum maintains he did not do the tampering but has agreed to pay the $250 tampering fee plus parts. Has also agreed to join a User Group on Odd days.
· Kermit Schab – maintains he only received one of his water assessments and would like penalties and interest waived. Board has Denied this request.
· Maria Gonzales – maintains she did not receive the first repair bill and would like the Lock Removal fee waived. Board has Denied this request.

· State audit is progressing.  Dianne has provided them with copies of credit card receipts and cancelled checks. 
· CPA – have received no word on the financial statements which are due by Friday.  Dianne will contact them again. 

· Several people want to dispute their repair bills. We will schedule them in June. 
3. Maintenance Report:
· Currently running at 25 cfs. 11 gpm.
· Flushing lines, cleaning PRV’s.

· Olson Bros – original delivery was installed incorrectly, and we are going to upgrade it.  Parts are going to be about $6k. Discussed using Pressurized Project Funds for this upgrade and will pass a resolution on it at the next meeting.

· Schatz, Blacktop Estates – starting up again. Still need to approve plans and issue permit.

· Small, Mt. View Meadows – public meeting on this property scheduled for June 10. Still need to see plans and issue permit.

· Seitz – signed agreement for repairing the line in October has been received. Have not signed off on final site plan yet. 
· La Buena Vida – T-Tap Construction has started the repairs and has found issues such as scraped pipe and broken wires. Will be digging up all connections for inspection and lowering the pipe to 30” depth. No response from La Buena Vida.
· The newly installed 50 hp pump is leaking due to not receiving the incorrect seals for high silica content.  Ed will investigate warranty replacement even though pump was purchased in 2014.
· Drywall at pump station – requested bids and only got 1 back. Ed will continue working on it. 

· New truck is ready to go, will bring it in tomorrow.
4. Executive Session: none
Director Tyler Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9 am.
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